AWISA Minutes

Fall Quarter 2005

Cascadia Community College

October 14, 2005

Meeting began at 9:00am with a welcome by Jean Hernandez, Executive VP for Student Learning. 51 attendees signed in.

Sessions:

Session A: SEVIS Glitches

Presenters: Chanya Allen, Seattle Central Community College and Christine Glaubitz, North Seattle Community College

This presentation used five specific SEVIS scenarios to look at ways to alleviate data errors in the SEVIS system.  The scenarios were: auto-change of student information, incorrect data for student information, access permission, missing information and transfer release & OPT.  Within each category the presenters, who were very well prepared with examples and a Powerpoint presentation, discussed what they did, what they could have done and what was learned from each situation.  It was also shared that “duplicate records” are a datafix priority.  At the end of the presentation resources and a list of tips were also shared.  Resources included the regional CIPP’RR, other ISA colleagues and the NAFSA manual, while a couple of useful tips shared were: “don’t panic” and “always ask for a name and phone number when talking to any DHS officer.”

Session B: How to Present

Presenter: Mari Acob-Nash, Edmonds Community College

Mari provided a handout of the Powerpoint presentation. It began with an introduction to the five styles of presentations: to motivate, inform, persuade, promote discussion and/or entertain. In addition to understanding the audience and context, a good presenter (from a North American perspective) behaves confidently, dresses appropriately, lets gestures and body language flow naturally, makes eye contact, moves around the room and generally takes care to keep the audience’s attention. Other topics included audience interaction, consideration of speaking volume, tempo and language, and creating a strong, positive ending. 

Session C: Tips for Program Assistants and Advisers

Presenters: Brad Huggins, The Art Institute of Seattle and Mila Tari, Lake Washington Technical College

The presentation began with time management skills, and tools discussed included  online calendars, moving from “piles to files,” task lists, “learning to say no,” and taking control of one’s own schedule. Skills for effective communication and appreciating cultural differences were discussed. Tools for conflict resolution: maintain a positive attitude, listen and paraphrase, maintain eye contact, offer empathy and comfort but don’t necessarily apologize, offer concrete solutions with timeline. Keep in mind the benefits of a “one-stop shop office.” Brad presented his Daily Contact Tracking Sheet for students.
Session D: What on Earth Does WCCCSA Stand For?

Presenters: Lisa Thompson, Edmonds CC and Cindy MacKersie, Pierce College
WCCCSA is the Washington Community College Consortium for Study Abroad. Partnering with the Center for Academic Programs Abroad and the American Institute of Foreign Study, their mission is to provide affordable, quality study abroad opportunities. 24-hour staff are available to help students when abroad. There is a coordinator at each community college that belongs to the consortium. WCCCSA provides pre-departure orientation and program guidelines; faculty are selected from the member colleges. This year’s destinations are London in fall, Salamanca in winter and Florence in spring. 
Business Meeting:

· Spring quarter minutes were approved without change. Motion to approve by Brad Huggins and seconded by Sally Sprenger.

· Treasurer’s Report: Current balance of $1,901.30. $195 in dues so far.
· NAFSA update: Mari-Acob Nash, Chair of Exhibitors, announced Region 1 conference in Eugene, Oct. 19-22. Silent Auction to be held Thursday. Approximately 200 registered to attend, not including exhibitors.
· Future meetings: 

Winter: Friday, February 3rd, City University—Victoria Olfert

Motion by Christine Glaubitz, seconded by Kevin McMahan

Spring: Friday, April 28th, Western Washington University—Richard Bruce

Motion by Lisa Thompson, seconded by Stacey Cantave

Announcements: 

Job openings at Lake Washington Technical College & City University

Newcomers (Welcome!): Karen Fenner, Laurie Lindblad, Raelyn Axlund, Jessica Galan

Adviser to Adviser:  Led by Kelley Osmanbhoy, CIPP’RR.
· No big changes. “No news is good news.”

· OPT: Once EAD has been issued, OPT cannot be cancelled. Beware incorrect answers given by Customer Service Hotline.

· Missing EAD cards: the service center is not re-issuing cards with just an email. Requires re-application and new fee—not cancelled check from first application. Encourage students to use office addresses; most lost cards are due to students moving.
· Fees increase October 26. See USCIS website.

· “OPT pending” in SEVIS after approval is causing some problems for students traveling. Send queries through CIPP’RR, then data fix through help desk. More info coming from NSC conference call in Eugene.
· Incorrect alien numbers on EAD cards (duplicates) have led to social security number difficulties. Nebraska sent Requests for Evidence asking that cards be returned; replacements were issued.
· COS: the April 13 conference call instructs advisers to defer attendance in SEVIS records for students with change of status applications pending. This is a change in previous policy that allowed advisers to register students who were changing from a status that also permitted full-time study.

· Reminder to check USCIS website for mailing address for COS applications. Example: COS applications from E-2 do not go to Nebraska—CA or Texas.
· Expedite requests for COS: send inquiries through Region 1 CIPP’RR. In application, on top of packet, note request on bright-colored paper with “expedite” written on top, and mention start date, funding info, etc. REMINDER: the Customer Service Center hotline often gives incorrect answers and advice. A service center officer even warned about this.

· Reinstatements—REMINDER: I-539s must be e-filed. This is a regional, not national practice. Applications still go to Willie Spencer. The zip code is incorrect on the receipt that prints immediately after e-filing. Correct zip: 98168-2506. 

· I-515A—REMINDER: address on I-515A is incorrect. Contact Kelley Osmanbhoy (waltersk@u.washington.edu) for correct address.

· Regional Conference: Representatives from Department of State, Customs and Border Protection, and Student and Exchange Visitor Program will attend. Also, a conference call with Nebraska Service Center will take place. Kelley Osmanbhoy will post answers on Region 1 website.

· SEVIS fee refund if paid unnecessarily? Yes—Chanya Allen has info.
· Limited Residency Canadians—having problems at the border when presenting new I-20s, as instructed by commuter student regulations. Officers told students to have one I-20 for entire program. Marissa Liu issues I-20s for one year, registers the record with current session end date at end of year, then in the remarks section notes dates of attendance. Some POE officers want one I-20.

· Short-term cultural exchange programs: can they go to Canada? Shouldn’t have problems if they don’t say they are students. Point out they are sightseeing, and carry return plane tickets with them.

· COS to F-1: deferred start date will not match approval date. Don’t worry.
· Failed final session in month-to-month English language program: what is the grace period? Unless record has been altered, let auto-complete and they’ll have the normal 60-day grace period.

· J-1 trainees: how to deal with unauthorized employment? Terminate? Offices should be consistent in their policies. Different philosophies in different offices.

· Applications for permanent residency: if application is denied, and student is not maintaining F-1 status, student will need to leave U.S. If maintaining status, student is eligible for I-20 extension.
